注意:考試開始鈴響或綠燈亮前,不可以翻閱試題本 107學年度身心障礙學生升學大專校院甄試試題本 **甄試類(群)組別:四技二專組** 【共同科目】 考試科目(編號):英文 (C3202)

一作答注意事項-

1. 考試時間:90分鐘。

2. 請在答案卷上作答,答案卷每人一張,不得要求增補。

3. 請核對報考甄試類(群)組別、考試科目是否相符。

4. 單選題共 40 題。

單選題,共40題,每題2.5分

- 1. The deer runs \_\_\_\_\_\_ to avoid being hunted.
  - (A) slow
  - (B) fast
  - (C) strong
  - (D) weak
- 2. After completing all the steps, the mission was finally \_\_\_\_\_.
  - (A) advised
  - (B) alarmed
  - (C) annoyed
  - (D) accomplished
- 3. For their health and safety, the enthusiastic citizens were \_\_\_\_\_against the construction of nuclear plants.
  - (A) aggressively
  - (B) rarely
  - (C) seldom
  - (D) hesitantly
- 4. Scientists predict that robots with artificial \_\_\_\_\_\_ will appear in the year 2028, and may take over some of the workforce.
  - (A) interaction
  - (B) instruments
  - (C) intelligence
  - (D) ingredients
- 5. People will have no concern leaving messages on this website because it will be \_\_\_\_\_.
  - (A) anonymous
  - (B) immense
  - (C) embarrassed
  - (D) narrow

- 6. People affected by the driveway effect\_\_\_\_\_staying in their cars to finish the whole radio program even when they get home.
  - (A) insist
  - (B) appear
  - (C) camp
  - (D) force

7. This newspaper is criticized for reporting \_\_\_\_\_\_ news about the president.

- (A) high
- (B) brave
- (C) silent
- (D) fake

8. Jenny works around the clock; \_\_\_\_\_\_, she has the right to treat herself better because she works so hard.

- (A) although
- (B) therefore
- (C) whereas
- (D) moreover

- (A) talented
- (B) outdoor
- (C) clever
- (D) effortless
- 10. His writing style is \_\_\_\_\_\_. I found peace within myself when reading his letter.
  - (A) dull
  - (B) poor
  - (C) elegant
  - (D) weird

11. People \_\_\_\_\_ at Taipei 101 together to celebrate the New Year.

- (A) hang up
- (B) use up
- (C) let down
- (D) count down

- 12. How can you \_\_\_\_\_\_ the difference between Tony and Johnny? They look the same.
  - (A) say
  - (B) tell
  - (C) mention
  - (D) think
- 13. They fell in love \_\_\_\_\_.
  - (A) out of stock
  - (B) at first sight
  - (C) in two minds
  - (D) on the lookout

14. Please don't tell father she played in class. He will \_\_\_\_\_\_after hearing it!

- (A) go broke
- (B) go easy
- (C) go flying
- (D) go crazy
- 15. Her reputation \_\_\_\_\_\_ overnight and she was forced to quit because of the scandal.
  - (A) took off
  - (B) left out
  - (C) drove through
  - (D) went down

16.Can you buy some ink because we are \_\_\_\_\_\_ it?

- (A) running out of
- (B) holding on
- (C) hiding from
- (D) getting rid of

#### 17. Is there anything I can do to \_\_\_\_\_ my mistake?

- (A) make faces at
- (B) make marks on
- (C) make up for
- (D) make news of

- 18. Don't ever \_\_\_\_\_ me again! I'm done with you.
  - (A) inform
  - (B) notify
  - (C) contact
  - (D) review

19. Jeremy hit the sack right away when he got home. He seemed \_\_\_\_\_\_ tired.

- (A) barely
- (B) really
- (C) quickly
- (D) normally

20. There's something we need to \_\_\_\_\_! Please stop avoiding me.

- (A) call over
- (B) sleep over
- (C) take over
- (D) talk over

### 21-25為題組

In January 1996, Charles O'Rear took a photograph that billions of people in the world would see on their computer screen. He was going through Napa on his way to Marin County to <u>21</u> his girlfriend Daphne Irwin (whom he later married). The area was expected to be particularly green that time of the year <u>22</u> of the recent winter rains and the storm that had just passed over the place. As O' Rear was also working on a book about the wine country, he kept his eyes wide open <u>23</u> a photo opportunity that day. While he was going along California State Route 12, he spotted the hill, without the vineyards that once covered them; they <u>24</u> been removed a few years earlier because of a disease that had affected them. O'Rear remembers thinking, "My God, <u>25</u> grass is perfect! It's green! The sun is out; there's some clouds." O Rear's image was named "Bliss" and became the star wallpaper for Microsoft's operating system Windows XP.

### 21.

- (A) meet
- (B) meeting
- (C) met
- (D) meets

22.

- (A) due to
- (B) resulting
- (C) since
- (D) because

### 23.

- (A) in
- (B) for
- (C) to
- (D) by

## 24.

(A) have(B) haven't(C) had(D) hadn't

25.

(A) it(B) these(C) a(D) the

26-30為題組

One of President John F. Kennedy's biggest achievements was Nasa's Apollo program. In 1962, Kennedy delivered a speech about the program before 35,000 people at a football stadium. His aim was to persuade everyone <u>26</u> NASA's Apollo program and to put a man on the moon. Among other things, <u>27</u> speech declared, "We choose to go to the moon in this decade and do the other things..." The entire speech, which was an <u>28</u> long talk, achieved two purposes: it renewed the faith of the American public and promised the world that America was ready to lead despite being young. Regarded as one of the greatest <u>29</u> in history, Kennedy was killed in 1963. America, nonetheless, became the first country to land on the moon in 1969. This achievement was, as Neil Armstrong, the first man on the moon, had promised "a giant leap for mankind" because it encouraged <u>30</u> to dream big and led to the development of great discoveries in every field.

第5頁,共10頁

26.

- (A) to support
- (B) for support
- (C) support
- (D) supporting

## 27.

- (A) he
- (B) his
- (C) him
- (D) himself

## 28.

- (A) 18 minutes
- (B) 18-minutes
- (C) 18-minute
- (D) 18 minute

# 29.

- (A) president
- (B) presidents
- (C) presidential
- (D) presidentially

# 30.

- (A) somebody
- (B) nobody
- (C) anyone
- (D) everyone

31-35為題組

Stress can be harmful. It can lead to health problems like depression, obesity, and diabetes. It is also associated with suicide. As a result, it is important to know how to handle stress.

One advice that is given by health experts is to exercise. Exercising helps because it produces something called endorphins. Endorphins are the natural chemicals of the body that reduce pain and that help relieve stress.

Besides exercising, laughing also helps. Humor is called the best medicine for a very good reason, because like exercising it also releases endorphins.

Arranging time for yourself is also essential. Experts say that if you're often busy than even simple daily chores can become stressful when in fact they are not. So it is really important that you make a time that really belongs to you and just put down everything when that time comes. During your time, do those things that make you happy and nothing else.

The fourth way to release stress is go to bed early and to have a good sleep. Before your sleep time approaches, make sure you do not do anything that may affect your sleep quality, including watching TV, playing video games, or drinking beverages that contain high amounts of caffeine.

The above methods will certainly help you, but eventually you will need to stand up to your stress. You need to own your stress. When facing your stress, you need to use reason and good judgement. Find out where it comes from, how it benefits you, and develop a step by step approach to deal with it.

Stress can have harmful effects. However, by changing our lifestyle and attitude to stress, we can actually turn it into something positive.

- 31. What do both laughing and exercise have in common according to the article?
  - (A) Both increase pressure.
  - (B) Both release endorphins.
  - (C) Both stimulate muscles.
  - (D) Both cause diabetes.

- 32. According to paragraph 4, why is making time for ourselves helpful?
  - (A) We can focus more on planning and achieving life's goals.
  - (B) We can complete our easy daily responsibilities without stress.
  - (C) We can get more connected to our soul and inner voice.
  - (D) We can finally get involved in more community service.
- 33. The activities listed in paragraph 5 are all examples of \_\_\_\_\_\_ activities.
  - (A) formal
  - (B) official
  - (C) passive
  - (D) active
- 34. According to paragraph 6, what method should you use when facing your stress?
  - (A) Analytical
  - (B) Religious
  - (C) Social
  - (D) International
- 35. What would be a good title for this article?
  - (A) Dangers of Stress
  - (B) Dangers of Stress in the City
  - (C) The Causes of Stress
  - (D) Dealing with Your Stress

#### 36-40為題組

When I was visiting one of my former professors on a week-long leisure tour of America with a group of business friends, he mentioned how students were getting highly educated in some parts of the world despite little technology to help them. His opinion convinced me that a good lesson is not based on technology but on communication direct human and interaction. Yet, if you google-search the classroom of the future, you'll find only 4 million results agreeing with my belief, far less than the 471 million results that say that the classroom of the future should be based on technology.

四技二專組 英文

A study by Hogan and Stubbs in 2003 puts doubt on the certainty of technology-based classroom. Their study found that the speaker's actions convey more messages to the listener than what he or she says. This means that students are learning a lot from nonverbal cues such as body language, distance, physical appearance, tech-free voice, and touch.

In the book *To Kill a Mockingbird*, the main character tries to tell her brother that everyone is just human. This idea can be applied not only to different races but also to teachers and students. Because of our human nature, we are naturally and unavoidably social. We want closeness, love, belongingness, care, and open and intimate communication. According to professor Maryellen Weimer, these qualities help us build harmonious peaceful relationships that help enhance learning much more than technology does.

In the eight-million-hit YouTube video *I JUST SUED THE* SCHOOL SYSTEM!!!, the presenter shows us a modern classroom and a classroom 150 years ago. Surprisingly, they are almost identical. So, what do we need a high tech classroom for if we fail to improve the communication and interaction in it? The classroom of the future cannot be based on technology but on communication and interaction.

- 36. What was the main reason for the writer to travel to America?
  - (A) She went there for pleasure and fun.
  - (B) She was visiting her professor.
  - (C) She had a business meeting there.
  - (D) She went there to study a course.
- 37. In the first paragraph, how does the writer convince us that many people think the classroom of the future will be based on technology?
  - (A) She describes the opinions of an expert who is also her teacher.
  - (B) She describes technology-based education in poor countries.
  - (C) She describes data on the number of websites about this topic.
  - (D) She describes a personal story of a time when she was a student.

- 38. Which of these quotations summarizes the opinion of the author in the third paragraph?
  - (A) Cruelty is a part of human nature.
  - (B) Human nature can be changed.
  - (C) We cannot avoid our human nature.
  - (D) To succeed is in our human nature.
- 39. How does the author feel about the classroom of today compared to the classroom of the past?
  - (A) It has very little differences with the classroom of the past.
  - (B) It is less technology-based than the classroom of the past.
  - (C) It is more about communication than the classroom of the past.
  - (D) It has fewer female students than the classroom of the past.
- 40. If the writer gave these opinions at a debate, what would most likely be his role?
  - (A) An organizer (someone who sets up the event).
  - (B) An arguer (someone who takes a side on the topic).
  - (C) An attendee (someone who listens to the discussion).
  - (D) A moderator (someone who controls the discussion).